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From the Lay Director . . .
“If we love one another, God abides in us and His love is perfected in us.”  1 John 4:12
As I write this article I am preparing to leave with my husband for a trip to England where we will attend the United Methodist World Conference.  This conference is a gathering of Methodists from all over the world - a coming together of the many parts of Christ’s church. This conference will be much like our own gatherings each month - a coming together of Christian pilgrims who join together in song, worship and praise to a God that loves us. 

We often play a fun game with our 3 year old granddaughter, Katie.  It’s the “I love you” game and goes like this: “I love you as deep as the ocean, I love you as high as the sky, I love you as big as this house.”  She delights in the game and giggles as she repeats our declarations of our love for her.  Recently she was riding in the car with her mother playing the “I love you” game.  Our daughter was going through the list when she said, “I love you as big as this car.”  Susan drives a Ford Escort, a fact that was not lost on Katie.  She was silent for a moment and then said, “Mommy, this is a SMALL car!”She wanted to be loved more than a small compact car. 

How much this is like us - we all want and need God’s love - and we desire it in an abundant way.  So my question to you this month is to ask where you feel God’s love each day?  Is it in church on Sunday - in your workplace as you deal with coworkers - in your prayer time - in your family or personal relationships?  One of the places I most feel God’s love is at our monthly gatherings and on our Emmaus weekends.  I find this is a time to be surrounded with friends and be “filled up” with God’s love.  Our gatherings renew me and remind me of that love that never ends and can’t be measured. And the joy in those encounters is that as I share, I also receive!  Have you been to a gathering lately?  If not, come and join us on August 11 when we gather for a time when God can fill you up by giving you a hug through a Christian brother or sister, by singing a praise song and by sharing communion with the knowledge that you are indeed loved!

See you on August 11th at Fredericksburg United Methodist Church.

In Christian love,
Barbara Simpson
Community Lay Director

Fredericksburg UMC, National Capital #36
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The Next Fredericksburg



Gathering
When:
August 11, 2001

Where:
Fredericksburg UMC




Time:
7:00 p.m.
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Fellowship begins at 6:00 p.m. 
The board will meet at 4:30 p.m.
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Upcoming Gatherings
September 8, 2001
Wright’s Chapel UMC

October 13, 2001

Wright’s Chapel UMC

November 10, 2001
Chancellor Christian

December 8, 2001

Chancellor Christian
Agape. . .
The following are the August Walks and Flights to whom we have sent Agape.  Please keep these Walks and Flights in your prayers.

August 2-5
Women # 93 Emmaus of the Rockies

Women # 26 Cross Bayou Louisiana

Women # 49 Heart of Carolina

Women # 60 Bread of Life Kansas

Women # 76 Northern IL August 9-12
Men Emmanuel Emmaus MI August 16-19
Women Emmanuel Emmaus MI Aug 31-Sept 2
Girls Chrysalis of the Rockies 
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AGAPE BAGS -
SEW BEAUTIFUL!
If you can sew a straight seam, you can be a part of a pilgrim’s Emmaus weekend by sewing agape bags.  Please adhere to these parameters - finished bag dimensions - 12" wide and 15" tall.  If you don’t sew and still want to help, check out the fabric selections at your local WalMart.  When you see wonderful, brightly colored shoelaces, rainbow fabric, or cording, buy it and donate it!  Chrysalis themes (Fly with Christ): butterflies, hot air balloons, and bright primary colors.  Call Diana Farrar 540-372-7535 or e‑mail farrardiana@juno.com
PLACEMAT COORDINATOR NEEDED!
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Please consider if God is calling you to take over this important job for our community.  If you would be interested, please call Barbara Simpson 540-899-5701 or email bnbsimpson@aol.com

DEADLINE for the September newsletter is August 18.   Please send your articles to editor, Barbara Olds.  Mail to 343 Longwood Drive, Stafford, VA 22554;  fax to 540-286-2663; or e-mail to roosterlover@erols.com.  For the timely delivery of our newsletter, it is important to get those articles in on time!
As mentioned in last month’s newsletter, our friend Janice Williams was injured and will have a lengthy recovery time.  It would be wonderful if she received encouraging cards or notes from you during this time.  Her address is:
Janice Williams

c/o Carriage Hill Nursing Home, Room 102B

5040 Plank Road

Fredericksburg, VA 22407
Dear Brothers & Sisters in Christ, 

"What did she say when you told her we were getting married", I asked? Susan replied, "Jennifer said, I thought that you were always going to love daddy!" That was over ten years ago. Susan and I were making our wedding plans for January of the following year. Susan has three children: Eric, Jason and Jennifer was the youngest at age14. She would be living at home with us. I was and I still am, head over heals in love with Susan, but I was not prepared to be a stepfather! At that time, the word "stepfather" sent up a red flag in my mind. When I was introduced to someone's stepfather I would often think, "Oh, that's not your real father! He's an impostor or a stand in." What of the family term, stepchild? What picture does that paint in your mind? This story is very different than most that I've written in the past. In this story, I'm not a child in rural Virginia, but a child and a student of God living in an adult body. In this life story, I will attempt to explain to you how a pretty little girl (sometimes bratty) captured my heart and painted an entirely different picture of the word, "step" as she developed into a beautiful, loving, caring, intelligent, young woman. As I was saying, I wasn't ready to be the "dreaded stepfather". I figured as long as the three of us were going to be living together, I would first try to be a friend to her, rather than a father figure. I could tell that it was not only a challenge, but difficult for her to accept more change in her already splintered life. I wasn't making things any easier, just more complicated. Her father had passed away suddenly several years before. She was daddy's little girl, his princess, and the sunshine of his life. He had planned to take her with him to his company baseball game the day he died, but that morning he left her sleeping as it was an early morning game. Later, the telephone call came that her father had collapsed from a heart attack on the baseball field. Her life turned upside down. It's Tuesday night and Susan has left for a weekly meeting. Here I am with this little girl that is not quite sure who I am. She knows who I am not. I am not her father, and I wondered if at that time she felt that she would be betraying her father if she acknowledged me. We were both watching television, and we realized we actually liked some of the same sitcoms that came on that night. I noticed several times how she was holding her lips closely together, trying not to laugh. Finally, she couldn't hold back any longer, and she let go with a squeal and a laugh. It was the kind of noise that a balloon full of air makes if you pinch the opening and let the air out slowly. I looked at her and she looked at me, both laughing, but not knowing what to say. After several weeks of this Tuesday night ritual, we started relating to some of the funny skits on television. Wow, now we were starting to talk. I'm not going to say I was the perfect friend. I was the cautiously, quiet stepfather, trying to become a part of the life of this teenager. Soon, Jennifer was old enough to obtain a driver's license. Her mother was going to teach her how to drive. One day, I found myself in the back seat of a car with a teenage girl at the wheel and a very nervous parent in the passenger seat. I'm only going to say that my favorite part of the trip was when we arrived home, and I left them to share their feelings with each other. After that trip, I offered to teach Jennifer to drive, and both mom and daughter eagerly accepted. I think one of the times, we learned to laugh and be comfortable with each other was when we took a family vacation at the beach. I purchased a toy plastic crab and early in the day I placed it under the covers of Jennifer's bed at the beach house. Later that night, I heard a scream, saw the light come on, and then a laugh. It wasn't a laugh when someone finds something funny. It was more of an "I'll get even laugh". The next night, I walked into my bedroom, and she had attached a toy rubber seagull onto one of the blades of the ceiling fan. When I flipped the lights on, it triggered the ceiling fan to spinning and that seagull came flying towards me, flying around and around my head. Another milestone had happened, praise God! She was in all of the school plays and quite a talent for acting. I'm not sure she noticed, but I attended every performance trying to encourage her whenever and however I could. I was proud of her. I became her photographer, taking pictures of her and her dates as they went off to proms and holiday parties. I snapped the shutter on Christmas morning, her high school graduation, and many of the other milestones of her life. 

The time came when she was planning her wedding. It was a time she would never forget. A beautiful white wedding dress was purchased. The guest list had turned into invitations. The church was reserved and the minister selected. Then, one of the most incredible, unexpected highlights of my life happened. Jennifer asked me to walk her down the isle and give her away. Wow! I would like to go on record as saying, "Stepfathers do cry!" What a beautiful bride she was! I will never forget when she stepped out of her dressing room. Her face was radiant as when Moses came down from the mountaintop. Her angels flew silently beside her, with wings like humming birds and light of sunshine. The image of her beautiful smile, as our eyes met, has burned a permanent mark on my heart today! In 1John 3:18-20, The apostle John was inspired by God's Holy Spirit to write, "Dear Children, let us not love with words or tongue but with actions and in truth. This then is how we know that we belong to the truth, and how we set our hearts at rest in his presence whenever our hearts condemn us. For God is greater than our hearts, and he knows everything." To me John is saying, allow your actions to speak louder than words and have faith. God works in our hearts preparing us for even greater love. A little more than nine years after we had come into each other's life, Susan and I were visiting Jennifer and her husband on Father's Day with gifts for Vincent (the father of her three children). Jennifer presented me with a Father's Day gift. As I gently and cautiously tore the wrapping paper, I asked if the gift was really for me. It contained a music compact disc by Brad Paisley. She asked, "Do you know why I am giving you this CD?" I slowly responded, "I'm not sure." She then placed the recording into the CD player, pushed the button, and the following words tugged at my tear ducts(( "And all of a sudden, it seemed so strange to me, how we've gone from something missing, to a family. I think about the man standing next to me, and I hope I can be at least half of the Dad he didn't have to be!" Not only has she changed my mind about the way I think about the term "stepfather," she has dropped the word step altogether. Instead of being a step away, she has called me up close and unconditionally accepted me as a member of her family. God is so awesome! By faith, He has blessed me in more ways than I could ask. May God bless you richly today through your faith in Him. His love never fails. Overwhelmed by His love, Dennis Perkins Fredericksburg Emmaus 11 
vv

Tapestry of Faith--A Fourth-day Celebration 
ADVANCE \d4Tapestry of Faith--A Fourth-day Celebration makes its debut on Saturday evening, August 18, 2001at the Hylton Memorial Chapel in Dale City (Woodbridge), VA., from 6:00-10:00pm. The evening's event will bring together the numerous "Fourth-day" communities in the greater Washington area. Join us for fellowship, song, inspirational speakers, encouragement, reconciliation, and just plain fun. Nursery and child care will be available. Admission is free, however, an offering will be taken. If you have made one of these "walks" you know what joy you will experience this evening. If you have not made one of these walks, then what better way to get a glimpse of the Cursillo/Emmaus and related movements? Represented will be: Emmaus communities from National Capital Area, Greater Fredericksburg Area, Loudon Valley, Shenandoah Valley, Tidewater, Richmond, Maryland, and Southern Maryland; Vineyard (Md.) and Rainbow (Va.) Via de Christo communities; Maryland, Virginia, and District of Columbia Catholic Cursillo, Episcopal Cursillo, and Presbyterian Cursillo communities; newly forming Tres Dias and Great Banquet communities; the various youth communities associated with each of these movements--Chrysalis, Youth Encounter with Christ, Happening, and Awakening; Kairos, Epiphany, and Kairos Outside prison ministries; as well as the retirement home Journey with Jesus ministry. De Colores, Brian Lewis, Coordinator Tapestry of Faith. . .  A Fourth-day Celebration

ADVANCE \d4


 Emmaus Volunteer Chairpersons 2001-2002
Community Lay Director ‑ Barbara Simpson

     Lead Gatherings & Candlelight

     Host Weekend Sponsors’ Hour & Closing

     Chair Emmaus Board

     Pilgrim/Team Selection Committee




     Board Nominating Committee

Assistant Community Lay Director ‑ Paul Prewitt

Community Spiritual Director ‑ John DeJong

     Gathering Location Coordinator

Treasurer ‑ Maria Fortune

Secretary ‑ TBD

     Manuals Coordinator - Barbara Larson

     Records & By‑Laws Historian -

Communications Coordinator ‑ Hank McCaslin

     Newsletter - Barbara Olds

     Database Coordinator - Barbara Olds

     Team Registrar - Debrina McKeen

     Pilgrim Registrar - Pat & Dick Barnett

Gathering Support Coordinator ‑ Vacant

     Community Music Director - Debrina McKeen

     Community Baker -

     Childcare Coordinator & Greeter -

     Facility Clean Up Coordinator -

Weekend Support Coordinator - Brian Lewis

  Community Cha Coordinator - Richard Warner

     General Agape Coordinator ‑ Phyllis Howze

     Prayer Vigil Coordinator ‑ Sandy Crossley/ Jane Carwell

     Placemat Coordinator ‑

     Snack Agape Coordinator - Janice Williams

     Agape Bag Coordinator ‑ Diana Farrar

     Transportation Coordinator - Kris Indseth

     Supplies Coordinator - Derek Sharp

     Fourth Day Packets - Tina Cooper

Fourth Day Coordinator - Vacant

   Reunion Group Coordinator -

   Emmaus “Store” Coordinator - Millie Brock

Nominating Committee Coordinator - Larry Tubbs


Prayers & Praises. . .
( Family oneness in Christ

( Prayer - family

( Prayer for loved one’s drug addiction

( Pray for good decisions

( Pamela - healing

( Youth Pastor - FCC

( Mary Brooks - healing after surgery

( Mike - a “lost soul” who needs direction in life

( A neighbor in hospital in need of prayer

( For peace of mind in my new employment and for time to

spend with my family

( Pray for our President and our Congress that they will

make the right decisions

( Doyle Cone & family - 2yr old son killed

( Praise - Raymond Roussel recovering from cancer surgery

( Prayer for Earl Gleim (Maria Russi’s uncle) dying of brain

and stomach cancer

( Pray that I will wisely live my new life for God

( Prayer for our national conference and the guest speaker

( Prayer for me to see what God’s plan is for my life & that I

may have the wisdom to follow His plan

( Pray for salvation of brother Todd and all who have family

members who have accepted Christ

( David Smith, friend who needs a miracle of God’s healing

touch from tumors of cancer & clear report of chemo

( Praise God for His never ending mercy, love

( Pray for my father who has lung cancer - for God’s will but

mostly that through this life illness He - Our Lord may

be glorified; that my father is with Him.  Thanks!

( Jesus prepare me anew; take my foot and walk the first step

and in your light I will follow and share your love

( Prayer for Ron Shaw’s grandchild who is having multiple

seizures

( Janice Williams - prayers for recovery after accident

( Debbie Cooley healing from breast cancer

( Prayers for safety for our son Alex in the Persian Gulf

( Jim Guy - cancer - Becky Guy for strength to support him

with all our love to Emmaus!

( Phillip - strength to stay strong in the Lord

( Praise - my husband is teaming for the first time

( Prayers for our daughter Jennifer whose second child was

diagnosed with Autism

( Prayers for my church and decisions to be made

( Prayers for Betty Olds (Dave’s mom) undergoing treatment

for breast cancer

( For a brother struggling with a sin situation

( Prayer for the Sokolowski family facing a year of chemo-

therapy for son recently diagnosed with leukemia

( Praise God for two benign tumors that were surgically

removed this week!

Reunion Groups . . .
We would like to list the Reunion Groups active in the Fredericksburg Emmaus Community.  If you are a member of a reunion group, please send the information to Barbara Olds.  Please provide the name, meeting time, place, and contact with phone number.

Great Is Thy Faithfulness Emmaus Reunion Group

Meets 7:30 PM     Tuesdays

Prince Of Peace United Methodist Church

6299 Token Forest Drive

Manassas, Virginia

Contact: Lloyd Biller (703) 590‑1512

Pastor's Weekly Meeting

Meets 9:00 AM     Thursdays

Rotates - call for location

Contact: Mark Dunn (540) 786‑4025

Lakeside Reunion Group (Men)

Meets 8:00 PM     Tuesdays

Lake Of The Woods - call for location


Contact : Vic Larson (540) 972‑1928

Rainbow Reunion Group (Women) 

Meets 2:30 PM     Tuesdays

Lake Of The Woods - call for location

Contact : Barbara Miller (540) 972‑7418

“Amazing Grace” Reunion Group

Meets 8:15 PM     Thursdays

Chancellor Christian Church

Contact : Joe Cooper (540) 710-6268

e-mail to jtjh4givn@juno.com
Son Rise Reunion Group

Meets 7:15 AM.    Thursdays

Melrose United Methodist

Contact: Ruth Ash (804) 529-6448 or

     Patsy Bayse (804) 529-6101

(Men)

Meets 7:30 PM     Tuesdays

Bethel United Methodist Church

Contact: Brian Lewis (703) 590‑9343

              e‑mail to bb3253@AOL.com
Koinonia Women’s Reunion Group

Meets 9:00 AM     Fridays

Lake of the Woods - call for location

Contact: Barbara Larson (540) 972-1928

Monday's Makeovers Reunion Group

Meets 8:00 PM     Mondays

Denny's Restaurant in Dale City

Dale Blvd. & I‑95

Contact:  Lois Myrick 703‑680‑0577 or 

     Sandy Crossley 703‑221‑6977

God Bearers

Meets 8:00 AM     Sundays

Melrose United Methodist Church

Contact:  Laurie Basye (804) 529‑6953 or 580‑5135

                   e‑mail basye@crosslink.net

               Alice Harding (804) 529‑7854

                   e‑mail archardcl@pen.k12.va.us
Lord’s Lions and Lambs Reunion Group

Meets 6:30 PM      Wednesdays

First Christian Church

Contact: Gene Philipp (540) 898-4917

e-mail GeneDiPhil@aol.com
Prayers & Praises. . . continued 

( Prayers for Paul Freeman & family to return to a Christian

life

( Pray for safety for families who are traveling this summer
( Praise - we needed a car, we prayed, someone GAVE us a

car. Trust God.

( My husband Jim who is facing difficult decision re: cancer

treatment and strength for me to support him in this

second battle against cancer

( Our son Daniel making the USA Gymnastic (Tumbling)

World AGE-Group Team. Safe travel for him, the

team and all traveling to Denmark for the competition
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